CHANCERY COURT OF HARRISON COUNTY, MISSISSIPPI
FIRST JUDICIAL DISTRICT

IN THE MATTER OF:

LONG BEACH WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT NO. 24CH1:01-cv-82283-55

NOTICE OF FILING OF UP-DATED L.LONG BEACH

WATERSHED PLAN (SUPPLEMENTAL ENVIRONMENTAL

IMPACT STATEMENT) BY THE LONG BEACH
WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT

IN ACCORDANCE with Miss. Code Ann. §§ 51-29-27 and 51-29-71 (1972, as amended)
and pursuant to an Order of the Chancery Court of Harrison County, Mississippi, Notice is hereby
given to owners of lands within the Long Beach Water Management District, that the Commissioners
of the Long Beach Water Management District have filed with the Chancery Court of Harrison
County, Mississippi an Up-Dated Long Beach Watershed Plan (Final Supplemental Environmental
Impact Statement for the Long Beach Watershed).

According to the Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement the proposed improvements
to Canal No. 1, between the Naval Construction Battalion Center and Espy Avenue, will include 3.8
miles of earth-lined channel, about two-tenths of a mile of rock riprap-lined channel and seven-tenths
of a mile of selective snagging. The earth-lined channel sections will be constructed with 3:1 side
slopes and a bottom width of 30-40 feet. These improvements will significantly enhance the
capacity of Canal No. 1 and reduce damages associated with flooding in the Canal No. 1 floodplain.

A copy of the Up-Dated Long Beach Watershed Plan, the estimated cost of improvements,
and maps of the drainage canal are on file with the Chancery Clerk of Harrison County, Mississippi.
Property owners desiring to view the Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement can contact the

Long Beach Water Management District, ¢/o Dukes, Dukes, Keating & Faneca, P.A., P.O. Drawer



W, Gulfport, Mississippi, telephone number: 228-868-1111 or go to www.LBWMD.org for more
information.

If by reason of any changes of plans contained in the Supplemental Environmental Impact
Statement any property owner deems that the assessment of the lands within the Long Beach Water
Management District has become inequitable, he may file an objection with the Chancery Court in
cause no. 24CH1:01-cv-82283-55, which shall thereupon, refer the objection to the Board of
Commissioners for the Long Beach Water Management District, who shall reassess the property,
increasing or diminishing the assessment as they may find just.

ISSUED UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF SAID COURT, this the | O day of

MaRkc\y 2017

JOHN McADAMS
CHANCERY COURT CLERK
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